
 

Mission Statement 

To live out the message of Jesus Christ and become, in fact and 

appearance, a true Christian community. 

 

Faith Formation 

Faith formation is a lifelong process: an ongoing interaction with 

God’s creative goodness. We allow the Gospel to transform us 

and then bring transformation to the world. The Faith Formation 

Program at St. Matthias Parish provides opportunities to grow as 

individuals and as a community. We offer classroom sessions for 

children, a comprehensive Confirmation program,   

intergenerational learning in a variety of formats, and an adult 

enrichment program. For more information, contact Theresa 

Salafia (tsalafia@stmattpar.org). 

 

Community Prayer Line 
Our prayer line, coordinated by Marie Mangan (978-562-2891), 

offers prayers for you, your loved ones and friends.  Requests 

may also be placed in the "Prayer Request" box at the rear of the 

Church.  All requests will be kept confidential. 

 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 

Those who are not baptized or have been baptized into another 

Christian community and are interested in learning more about 

initiation into the Catholic faith are invited to speak with Theresa 

Salafia (tsalafia@stmattpar.org). 

 

Infant Baptism 

Our parish celebrates the sacrament of Baptism for infants and 

children under the age of 7 at regularly scheduled Sunday Masses.  

Please call Deacon Doug at any time during pregnancy or at least 

two months in advance for information on baptismal catechesis 

and the choosing of godparents. 

 

Adult Confirmation 

Adults desiring to complete their Christian Initiation with the 

sacrament of Confirmation are encouraged to contact Fr. Fran 

 

Reconciliation 
This sacrament of God’s infinite forgiveness, also known as 

Penance and Confession, is celebrated on Saturdays at 3:15PM or 

by appointment with Fr. Fran. Communal celebrations of the 

sacrament occur during Advent and Lent. 

 

Anointing of the Sick 

The Church encourages all who are ill, about to undergo surgery, 

or confined to their homes due to illness to be prayed over and 

anointed with sacred oil.  This can take place at a parish Mass, in 

the home or in the hospital. Please speak with Fr. Fran for more 

details. 
 

Marriage 

Congratulations to engaged couples!  Please contact Fr. Fran eight 

months to a year before your wedding to plan a program of 

marriage preparation. 

 

Welcome New Parishioners! 

We invite you to share in our life as a Eucharistic Community. 

Please complete a registration card found at the church entrances 

or register at the parish office.  We look forward to welcoming 

you to our parish community. 

Parish Leadership 

Francis P. O'Brien, Pastor 

 frobrien@stmattpar.org 

Doug Peltak, Deacon 

 dcnpeltak@stmattpar.org 

Paul G. Coletti, Deacon 

 dcncoletti@stmattpar.org 

Theresa Salafia, Faith Formation Director 

 tsalafia@stmattpar.org 

Judy McManus, Director of Music Ministries 

 jmsweetums@aol.com 

Diane Balinski, Office Manager 

 dbalinski@stmattpar.org 

April Lowe, Communications Administrator/Receptionist 

 alowe@stmattpar.org 

Darleen Doona, Bookkeeper 

     ddoona@stmattpar.org  

James Cannava, Maintenance 

Joe Grimaldo, Co-Chair, Finance Council 

Paul G. Coletti, Co-Chair, Finance Council 

St. Vincent dePaul  Society  -  978-493-3037 
 

Celebrations of the Eucharist 

 The Lordôs Day 

      Saturday Vigil:     4:00 p.m.  

  Sunday:     10:00 a.m.  
 

 Liturgy of the Word for Children 

       Liturgy of the Word for Children is Celebrated at the   

  10:00 a.m. Mass on the 1st Sunday of the month     

  (October through April) 
 

 Weekday 

       Monday, Tuesday, and Friday:   9: 00 a.m.  
 

 Holy Day 

       9:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m.  

Saint Matthias Parish  
409 Hemenway St.  

Marlborough, MA 01752  
Phone: 508 -460 -9255  

Fax: 508 -480 -8801 

 



THIS WEEK AT ST. MATTHIAS 
 
 

Saturday, December 15 
 

¶ Celebration of the Eucharist  

       Church, 4:00 p.m. 
  

 Sunday, December 16 
 

¶  Faith Formation Grades 1 through 5   

         Parish Hall/Classrooms, 8:30 a.m. to 9:45 a.m.  

¶ Celebration of the Eucharist  

        Church, 10:00 a.m. 

¶ Coffee Social  

   Parish Hall, Following Mass  

 

Wednesday, December 19 
 

¶    Rosary Recitation   

           Church, 6:00 p.m. 

¶   Shawl Ministry  

           Downstairs Conference Room, 6:45 p.m. 
 

Thursday, December 20 
 

¶   Childrenôs Choir Rehearsal  

    Church, 6:30 - 7:30 p.m.      

¶     Choir Rehearsal   

           Church, 7:00 p.m. 
 

Saturday, December 22 
 

¶ Celebration of the Eucharist  

       Church, 4:00 p.m. 
  

 Sunday, December 23 
 

¶  Celebration of the Eucharist  

        Church, 10:00 a.m. 

¶ Coffee Social  

   Parish Hall, Following Mass  

         

 Office Hours for the  

Week of December 16  
 

Monday, Tuesday and Thursday 

 9:00 a.m. ð 3:00 p.m.  
 

  Wednesday  

  9:00 a.m. ð 12:00 p.m. 

Weekday Masses for the Week of  December 16 
 

Weekday Mass is will be held 
 

Monday, December 17 and  

Tuesday, December 18  

at 9:00 a.m. in the Downstairs  

Conference Room Chapel 
 

     There will be no mass on Friday, December 21. 
 

   For the most recent updates, please check the  

 website and voice message on the Parish phone. 

CELEBRATION  OF THE  

EUCHARIST  W ORSHIP  B OOKLET  
 

        The Advent Season Worship Aid can 

be found in the pews. This booklet contains 

Mass responses as well as our musical selections.  Lift 

your voices in celebration.    

     After use, please return the booklet to the book 

rack located in the pew.         Thank You.       

I NTENTIONS OF THE EUCHARIST 
 

Saturday, December 15 ð 4:00 p.m. 

Robert Fischer — Memorial  
 

 Sunday, December 16 ð 10:00 a.m. 

Patricia Hewitt — 3rd Anniversary Memorial 
 

Saturday, December 22 ð 4:00 p.m. 

Janet Landers — Memorial  
 

 Sunday, December 23ð 10:00 a.m. 

Francis Thomas Whitcomb — Memorial 

 

 

Gifts of Sanctuary and Altar Candles  

for the month of December are  

donated in memory of  
 

Joan and David Martin 

Phyllis and Gene Balinksi  

St. Matthias Parish  

ROSARY  RECITATION  

W EDNESDAY , D ECEMBER 19 ñ 6:00 P.M .  
      

 Please join us in the Recitation of the Holy Rosary in the 

church this Wednesday, December 19 at 6:00 p.m.  

 Let us pray for peace in our hearts, in our families, in our 

church and in our nation during this beautiful Christmas 

season.  This is a time to pray for the healing of those on the 

prayer list and for all the intentions on the 
community prayer line and for any special 

intentions. Looking forward to praying 

with you.   
     Beth and Mike Vinci  
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During Holy Week of this year, the parish of           
St. Anthony of Padua in Fairfield Connecticut was 

dealing with the untimely death of their beloved 59 year 

old pastor from a long bout with cancer.  During the next 
months, the grieving process and the administration of the 

parish was handled by the surviving parish staff members, 

and in particular, the parish pastoral associate who took 

on an extensive role in leading the parish. 

Just this week, that pastoral associate was named as 
“parish life coordinator” for St Anthony’s.  In other 

circumstances, this pastoral associate would have been 

named pastor.  However, this person is neither a priest nor 
a deacon. She is Dr. Eleanor Suaers and she will become 

the first woman to lead a Roman Catholic parish in the 

diocese of Bridgeport. 

This appointment has come about after the return of 

the bishop of the diocese, Frank Caggiano, from the 
October Synod in Rome, where the conversation over the 

expanded role of laity and women in the church made its 

way into the final document. The passage reads in part: 
“The absence of women’s voices and points of view 

impoverishes discussion and the path of the Church, 

subtracting a precious contribution from discernment.”  

Apparently, Bishop Caggiano took this to heart and, 
reflecting upon the important work Suaers was doing in 

the grieving parish, he decided to name her to lead St. 

Anthony’s as of January 1, 2019. 

She will be overseeing all the pastoral work of the 
parish and will be assisted by priests and deacons who 

will serve in a sacramental role.  While this is a new 

structure for her parish and for the diocese, in fact, many 

parishes throughout the world are led by lay men and 
women, especially in places where priests serve multiple 

parishes and at great distances. 

I relate this story today for a few reasons.  First of 

all, it is a story of hope in a season of hope.  We have 

been bombarded once again with stories of how the 
church, and especially the bishops, have acted poorly in 

dealing with the abuse crisis over the last decade or so.  

Here is a situation where a bishop is taking the initiative 
to move forward after assessing a concrete pastoral 

situation.  He could have just appointed another priest as 

pastor, case closed.  But instead, he took the time to walk 
with the people of the parish and discern in which 

direction God was calling them.  He also, of course, broke 

new ground.  In this instance we can see him as a bishop 

who is listening to the needs of the people and not 
burying his head in the sand and doing things as they’ve 

always been done. 

Secondly, this is a story of woman of faith being 

given the opportunity to exercise the rights and 
responsibilities she accepted at her baptism, namely,  to 

be a voice for God in the Church, and lead in the spirit of 

Jesus who calls each us to be priest, prophet and king. 

Thirdly, as you know, our own Archdiocese of 
Boston has been going through many changes with the 

establishment of Pastoral Collaboratives.  As with any 

change, it has not been easy.  Some Collaboratives are 

doing well while others are struggling.  Some parishes 
find it hard to collaborate with another parish for fear of 

losing their particular identity or for fear of being 

“swallowed up” by a larger parish.  Some pastors have 
not prepared their parishes well for collaboration; some 

have even fought it every step of the way.  Still, many 

other pastors have worked tirelessly to help their 

parishioners to see in pastoral collaboration a vision of 

Church that goes beyond parish boundaries. 

In our present situation, a parish like St. Anthony in 

Fairfield can be a model for us.  A great change came 

upon them in the loss of their pastor. However, together 
with their bishop, they saw a way into the future that is 

somewhat unique and will require not a few changes in 

outlook, procedures and in heart. 

In June of 2021 our parish and St. Michael Parish in 

Hudson will begin our great adventure in collaboration.  
I’m sure there will be grieving of “the way we’ve always 

done things” and there will be frustration with changing 

of mass schedules and other events. One or two of you 
might even be sad to see me move on. But, through it all, 

there will be the great opportunity and challenge to look 

at everything St. Matthias is and does and discern what 

needs to be strengthened and what needs to be left behind.  
Collaboration with another parish will call us to realize 

that the Catholic Church is greater than the work of any 

one particular parish and that when parishes come 

together, great things can happen. 

From out of the tragic loss of their pastor, I am 
positive that great things will happen at St. Anthony 

parish.  I can say this because I had the privilege to meet 

Eleanor Suaers and to work briefly with the parish staff 
when I presented a program with their choir a few years 

ago. And their beloved pastor, John Baran, was a good 

friend of mine in our seminary days. 

I am also positive that good things will happen when 

St. Matthias and St. Michael parishes become a Pastoral 
Collaborative because, after almost 17 years of having the 

privilege of being your pastor, I know the depth of faith 

and the warmth of hospitality that are second nature to the 

people of our parish. 

December 16, 2018                                                                Third Sunday of Advent  

FROM FR. FRAN  



December 16, 2018                                                                Third Sunday of Advent  

 FAITH FORMATION  
 

   Faith Formation gatherings for Sunday, December 16 

are as scheduled: 
 

 Grades 1-5           8:30 – 9:45 a.m.  
 

 Grades 6 through 10 do not meet. 
   

 Classes have ended until Sunday, January 27, 2019 

when all classes resume. 

 Thank you to Kevin Dowd and Mario Alzuhairi for 
their presence among us at our Advent Family Pot Luck 

Supper.  It was good to gather as one family to hear and 

reflect upon the topic “Welcome the Stranger.”   May 

each of us keep the reflections offered by Kevin and 
Mario in our hearts and minds as we enter into the 

Christmas season to welcome Jesus into our hearts and the 

stranger into our lives. 
  Thank you, also, to everyone for providing a 

wonderful array of sumptuous foods for our meal.  A 

special thank you is extended to Cathy Donohue for her 
leadership in organizing the meal as well as setting and 

cleaning up the parish hall. 

P r a y  f o r  t h e   

H e a l i n g  o f  t h e  s i c k  
 

Please Pray Foré     
  
Richard Abraham, Conor Canavan, Carol Chatalian, Joseph 
Cox, Adelbert Cyr, The Del Raso Family, Rita Dennison, W. 

Joseph Doyle, Stella Fettig, David Giugno, Russ Hokanson, 

Emma Johnston, Fr. Mike MacEwen, Dave Mackenzie, Kay 

McNeill, Mike Mauro, Michael Messom, Betty Montgomery, 
Theresa Morrill, Deborah Natoli, Jennifer Natoli, Theresa 

Perry, Johnny Pellrine, Jean Peltak, Andy Rivers, Kathleen 

Shine, Pedro Torres, Michael Trumfio, Ronald Vaudreuil and 
Jenny Weibel  
 

**Please let the office know if you would like our parish to 

pray for the health and support of your loved ones.  

CHRISTMAS  BAZAAR  BAKE  TABLE  

T HANK  YOU  
 

 Many thanks to our bakers and hungry customers! 

With your help, we raised over $1100 in baked goods 

sales. More than 30 members of our very generous baking 
community contributed to the 2018 Christmas program.  
 

 It's never too early to think about the 2019 Bake Table 
programs:  

1. Check after-Christmas sales for sharp discounts on 

packaging supplies—bags, baskets, plastic and foil 
ware, etc. Visit Christmas Tree Shoppes, Kohl's, local 

pharmacies (CVS, Rite Aid, Walgreens), Ocean State, 

Target, and Walmart. 

2. Use Ziploc or sealable bags to cover aluminum pans, 
paper/plastic plates. Look at Hudson Polybag, 578 

Main Street, Hudson, MA; they have an outlet store. 

3. Save food-safe recycled containers (i.e. grocery store, 
frozen dinners, take-out food) for packaging. 

4. Package donations properly. Include a name label and 

a list of key ingredients. Those with food allergies and 

on special diets can make an informed decision. The 
Bake Table does not package and label contributions; 

we rely on you. 
 

Happy holidays from Renee Kossuth, Marie Mangan, 

Mary Ann Mauro, Betty Montgomery, and Ellen Teplitz 

END OF YEAR DONATIONS 

With our Five for Fall Campaign taking up the autumn 

months, we decided to move  our most important fund raiser 

of the year, our Grand Annual Collection, to the first 
months of 2019.  In the meantime, if you would like to give 

an end of the year gift to St. Matthias Parish, we would 

be most grateful. Please drop your donation into the 

collection basket and mark it appropriately (end of year 
donation).  You can do this anytime before January 1st.  The 

one exception is at the Christmas Masses, when all 

donations will go to the Clergy Fund Society of the 
Archdiocese of Boston.  This annual Christmas Collection 

provides for the needs of the retired and infirmed priests of 

the Archdiocese.  Thanks in advance for your generosity! 

CHILDREN õS CHOIR  R EHEARSAL   
 

     The Christmas Children’s Choir will meet 
on Thursday evening December 20 from 

6:30 to 7:30 p.m. in the church. The adult 

choir rehearsal will continue to meet on 
Thursdays at 7:00 p.m.   

     If you haven’t signed up and would like to 

join the Choir, either adult or child,  you’re welcome to 

join us on Thursday evening.    

Weekly Offertory Goal:             $4,000.00 
  

¶ Offertory collection of December 8/9   $4,675.50 

  ($675.50 over our weekly goal. Thank you!)    

  Of that amount, WeShare online donations $   799.00   

¶ Maintenance collection of December 8/9      $2,340.00 

  Of that amount, WeShare online donations $     85.00  

¶ Parishioners celebrating Mass                       318 

¶ Immaculate Conception Collection, Dec 8  $   437.00 

¶ Parishioners celebrating Mass                             63 
 

December Special Collection 

December 24 and 25 — Clergy Health and Retirement Trust 

PARISH  FINANCIAL  STEWARDSHIP  



CHRISTMAS MASS SCHEDULE  

ST. MATTHIAS PARISH  
 

      Christmas Vigil Masses     

    Monday, December 24 at 4:00 p.m.  

    Monday, December 24 at 7:00 p.m.  

         

       Christmas Mass 

    Tuesday, December 25 at 10:00 a.m.  
  

CHRISTMAS OFFICE HOURS 
 

Monday, December 24 ð Christmas Eve Closed  

Tuesday, December 25 ð Christmas Day Closed 

Wednesday, December 26 ð Closed  
 

Thursday, December 27  

Hours 9:00 a.m. — 3:00 p.m.  

   COFFEE AND  CONVERSATION   
 

     Every Sunday after the 10:00 AM Mass, parishioners 

are all welcome to gather in the Parish Hall for Coffee and 
Conversation.  The coffee social is an opportunity to 

connect with friends and fellow parishioners and to 

welcome new parishioners to our community. Take a little 
time this month to stop by, even for a few minutes, to say 

hello and enjoy some donuts and coffee.    

        While the Coffee Social is 

complimentary, your small 
donations and attendance, go a 

long way to ensure these 

gatherings continue to grow and 
be a meeting place for all.     
 

 

See you on Sundays following 

the 10:00a.m. Mass.  

T HANK  YOU  CORNER   
  

 Many hands make light work.  That well 

known phrase was certainly proven true last 
Sunday when a very enthusiastic crew strung 

Christmas lights on the shrubs in front of the church and 

rectory.  Thanks to this wonderful team the job was 
completed in plenty of time for everyone to get home to 

watch the Patriots.  Many thanks to Gene Balinski, Russ 

Gannon, Trevor Gannon, Mat Gauvin, Meagan McLean, 

Bob Mulvaney, Andrew Temmallo, Greg Temmallo, Austin 

Wise, Kevin Wise, and Owen Wise. 

 We’d also like to thank New Horizons and the 

Cummings Foundation for once again, lending their bucket 

truck and workers to decorate the two trees in front of the 
church.  Andy Ike and the staff of New Horizons are 

wonderful neighbors and we are grateful for their help. 
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